SOCIETY OF AMERICAN ARCHIVISTS

UNIVERSITY OF TEXAS CHAPTER

MINUTES

BOARD MEETING

FEBRUARY 11, 2009

Meeting called to order by Elizabeth Garber, 5:00 pm.

In Attendance:

Elizabeth Garber, President

Kathryn Brooks, Vice-President

Lisa Rivoir, Secretary

Sarah Arriaga, Treasurer

Chris Magee, Webmaster

[Simon Statts, Outgoing Treasurer]

David Gracy, Faculty Advisor

I.
Introductions 

Members of the new board share their contact information.

II.
Ideas for the upcoming year

A. Website redesign

Chris proposes several elements that to be included in the website redesign, including a blog, a link to an SAA-UT Flickr page, a UT color scheme, and a new SAA-UT logo (he shared a preliminary image). The board discusses putting out a call to chapter members to enter possible logo designs as well, perhaps with elements that should be included in the design (state, colors, style, etc.). Lisa inquires about SAA-UT wiki; Chris will look into it, and the wiki may be utilized for member feedback until the website redesign is implemented.

B. Excursions

Elizabeth encourages the board to think of possible chapter excursions outside of Austin. Dr. Gracy suggests that members pick a location where they would be interested in going, and then identify repositories there; he can help to identify contacts in that community. Excursions will be discussed at the next chapter meeting.

Chris is interested in helping to lobby the legislature on issues affecting archives. The board discusses potential chapter involvement. Chris will keep the board updated as he gathers more information.

C. National SAA Conference in Austin

Simon hands off treasurer materials to Sarah and shares that SAA-UT is committed to promoting the annual meeting to other student SAA chapters, in order to encourage student attendance at the meeting. Katherine suggests setting up housing arrangements for visiting students to stay with iSchool student volunteers. 

Dr. Gracy updates the board on plans for a large UT reunion event the evening before the conference begins, and asks for suggestions. The leading plan is to rent a paddleboat and get BBQ.

The board discusses officially placing an SAA-UT representative on the host committee, either designating someone or rotating different board members. Currently, host committee meetings are Friday around noon and the Center for American History. Elizabeth will contact Brenda about this; the board would prefer to have different people attend, rather than a single person. 

D. Archives Week

The board discusses themes for Archives Week 2009, including Tami’s suggestions, a theme related to natural disasters and archives, and a theme aimed at the K-12 group. The board will put out a call to the chapter for theme ideas at the chapter meeting, showing possible ideas and past themes. The board will a hold a more informal, happy-hour type event at a later date to share member ideas. 

Elizabeth proposes that Alexandra Meyers be offered the position of Fundraising Committee Chair. The board votes unanimously to offer her the position and to make her a member of the executive board. Elizabeth will invite her. If she accepts, the chapter by-laws may need to be amended. The board will also encourage chapter members to consider fundraising possibilities. The board discusses funding sources from past Archives Weeks, including UT sources, vendors, and special events.

III.
Supply money from Office Depot

The chapter will use the $50 good for supplies at Office Depot (plus a 50% discount) for potluck supplies and thank-you notes. Sarah will contact Jessica Sanders about this. 

IV.
Chapter and Board Meetings

The next chapter meeting will be held Wednesday Feb. 18th at 5pm. Elizabeth will draft an email about the meeting and send it to the board. There is some lack of clarity about the schedule for membership dues. The board decides to collect the dues of $5 per member each semester in order to get an accurate list of active members and provide additional funds for meeting refreshments and excursions. 

The next board meeting will be held Wednesday Feb. 25th at 5pm. The board is to review materials pertaining to their position and contact their predecessors as needed. The board will have 24 hours after Lisa emails the meeting minutes to submit changes. Sarah will book the room for the next chapter and board meetings. 

Meeting is adjourned at 6:12pm. 

